OBJECTION 1 APPENDIX F
Musson, Martzn

From: Entertainment Licensing

Sent: 12 May 2023 11:52

To: Musson, Martyn

Subject: PREM/05110/001 | The Caribbean Cricket Club | Public Objection
From:

Sent: 11 May 2023 9:48 PM
To: Entertainment Licensing <Entertainment.Licen@leeds.gov.uk>
Subject: The Caribbean cricket club , Scott Hall Road, Leeds, LS7 2HH

Dear licensing officer

I'm writing this email to oppose on issuing entertainment licence for The Caribbean cricket club, Scott Hall Road,
Leeds , LS7 2HH, to operate as a night club, selling alcohol and playing loud music at night till 2am.

This is not acceptable and unfair for our family and children . We are resident of Scott Hall Avenue, our children
couldn't sleep at night with loud music and drunken people noises.

So we strongly oppose for this licence to be granted (as attached) .

Thank you




OBJECTION 2

From: _

To: Entertainment Licensing
Subject: The Caribbean Cricket club
Date: 28 May 2023 20:36:12

You don't often get email fro_. Learn why this is important

Hi

Our names are -we are a resident of |
i dependent children. We have been living For more than eight
years and it's nice and peaceful.

We are writing to you regarding the Caribbean Cricket club few meters from our
house we disagree for the licence to be given.We will explain why ?

Frist we will not feel safe and it does not feel like peacefull area any more.

We are concerned especially for our kids they go through that road every day to
school surely they will be some people around, that cannot besafe for our children
and other families.

Our children's bedroom window _few hundred yards away
from the club when the music and the noise start it will be very difficult to fall a
sleep especially the oldest is a very light sleeper he can't sleep if he hears anything
so he will be very tired in the school, also will affect his studies.

Both of us also go work early morning or late night depends in our shift living our
house or coming hom if the club closed 2am it will be very difficult
and unsafe to come in and out of our house any more.

We already have experience in the summer one off parties the music and people
are very loud we always struggle I understand that we have not complained before
but this consistent plan will be disturbing please think about it.

And also they could park in our driveway it will be hard so for our every day life.

We appreciate if the council could stop from giving the licence out please for the
safety of our children and our safety we are asking politely review again or

withdraw the application.

Many thanks



OBJECTION 3

From:

To: Entertainment Licensing
Subject: objection

Date: 31 May 2023 18:34:34

Objection of licensing to the Caribbean cricket club, Scott Hall Road Leeds LS7 2HH.

I would like to object to section 17 of part 3 of the Licensing Act for the above named applicant .
My reasons for objecting are as follows:

They already play loud music till way past midnight.

There are elderly residents and young families very near the cricket club and some children need
special care.

| personally work in the care sector and leave my home at about- so | need my sleep.

When they first started the cricket club, they only had a small pavilion which was perfect. Now
they basically want a night club.

| am personally tired and fed up with all the loud music with cars revving their engines and
sounding their horn all the time.

| can't even sit in peace in my garden because of the noise and granting this licence will only
make things worse. It is the worst idea | have seen granting a late night licence when there are
houses just yards away its absolute madness.



OBJECTION 4

From: -

To: Entertainment Licensing

Subject: Caribbean Cricket Club Licence Objection
Date: 31 May 2023 19:45:12

You don't often get email from_Learn why this is important

I have lived in the Scott Hall area since I was a child and growing up, I can say the
Caribbean Cricket Club is responsible for several public disturbances that have only grown
worse over the years.

When I was a child playing on the field near the goal posts several years ago, they
approached and told me to leave their property. I was no where near the Cricket Club. The
field is public property, they only own the Cricket Pavilion.

Through the years they have had people whom attend their club that cause issues in the
area for the people who live here. They have Car engines revving throughout the night,
people littering and using the field as a public toilet. They have been seen urinating behind
peoples back gardens various times over the years.

But the current main issue 1s the music as I believe the music makes the people there act
like this by treating the area like it is a nightclub.

They applied for a licence years ago to play music till 11pm. They have got that license
and since then have been playing music beyond 11pm. They have been playing music to
various times early in the morning such as 12am or 1:30am beyond the legal time that the
current licence allows. This has disturbed people trying to sleep in the area, with the music
and all the noise people make because they treat the Club like its an all night party.

If they got a licence to play music into the early hours of the morning, then the situation
would become worse as people would be partying there till times like Sam in the morning.
Causing more noise and mess with people drinking, littering, revving car engines and
playing music loudly later into the night. This will cause more people to lose sleep at night
and cause more mess in the area.

Please don't grant the Caribbean Cricket Club this licence it will only make things worse
for the residents in the area.



OBJECTION 5

To: Entertainment Licensing
Subject: Caribbean Cricket Club LS7 - Extension of licensing hours.
Date: 31 May 2023 21:44:02

You don't often get email from _ Learn why this is important

Dear Madanm/Sir,

I am writing on behalf of myself and my two immediate neighbours, neither of whom have
computers. We have only just become aware of a dark blue notice stuck quite high, and

facing towards the main road, on a telegraph pole near the main road
h- thus not something we would even be able to see and read as we

negotiate the uneven pavement surface coming from Scotthall Road into the Avenue.

We wish to lodge a strong complaint against the extension of hours being sought by the
Club for alcohol and music - particularly the Friday and Saturday times to 2a.m., which
would actually be nearer 3a.m. or more by the time they all come out of the building and
talk on the grass while revving up their car engines! We are residents

whose gardens are the nearest to back on the Club grounds - only yards
away and on a lower level - thus ensuring that all the noise directly hits our walls. I've have
on occasions in the past gone to ask them to lower the bass sound volume control as the
heavy drum beats vibrate right through our homes, and that's at around midnight! - and the
party lingers on until la.m.

Yours




OBJECTION 6

From: _

To: Entertainment Licensing

Subject: Objection to Carribean cricket club licence
Date: 31 May 2023 22:33:14

You don't often get email fro_. Learn why this is important

I am writing this to ask that you not grant the Caribbean Cricket Club a licence for playing
music and serving drinks past 11pm.

If they are given this licence I believe that this will cause people to lose sleep more than
they already do because of the club. They already have played music past 11pm, which at
the moment is the latest time they are allowed. At different times through the years they
have played music very loudly at times past midnight.

People also drinking later in to the night can cause problems like noise, littering, loss of
sleep and possibly property damage.

The loss of sleep may cause issues with people's mental health. My sons are currently
struggling with mental health issues and if they lose sleep because of the Cricket Club,
then their mental health issues could become worse. This could also cause problems for
other people in the area struggling with mental health issues.

My boyfriend and I work in_ and have to leave home around -time
we go to work. We both need sleep so we can work at our best, I already struggle with
sleep and the Cricket Club getting this licence could make my sleep struggles worse.

I am asking that you please reconsider giving the Caribbean Cricket Club this licence as it
will just make live more difficult for me, my family and the people in the area.

Sent o [



OBJECTION 7

From: -

To: Entertainment Licensing

Subject: Objection to the cricket club licence
Date: 01 June 2023 09:07:49

You don't often get email from _ Learn why this is important

I objected when the Caribbean Cricket Club put in for their first licence to play music until
11pm, now they've put blue posters up on Scott Hall Road telling people that they've
applied for a licence to play music even later.

The Caribbean Cricket Club shouldn't be given a licence to play music until the early
hours of the morning, because they've broken the rules of the current licence agreement, on
several occasions they've played music past the agreed time of 11pm and to be honest they
should be stripped of their current licence. Please don't grant this licence because I already
struggle with trying to sleep and hearing music until the early hours will only make things
worse.

This 1s a list of dates that I've wrote down. When they've played music past 11pm.

Sunday 23rd June 2019, they stopped blasting music out at 23:19pm.
Saturday 13th July 2019, they stopped blasting music out at 23:27pm.
Sunday 14th July 2019, they stopped blasting music out at 23:25pm.

Saturday 27th July 2019, they started playing music at 17:00pm.

Music still on at 20:57pm.

Music still on at 23:14pm.

Music still on at 23:40pm.

The music was finally turned off at 12:04am on Sunday 28th July 2019.

Saturday 20th September 2019, they started playing music at 21:00pm. They stopped
playing music at 23:35pm.



OBJECTION 8

From:

To: Entertainment Licensing

Subject: License extension Carribean Cricket Club Scott Hall
Date: 02 June 2023 11:00:11

[You don't often get email fro Learn why this is important at

To whom it may concern,

I wish to make an objection against granting the Carribean Cricket Club
a further extension on their License on Friday and Saturday nights until
2 am, they already have a late night extension that causes a lot of

noise and disruption at weekends.

I am a resident on_ which has many families with young
children and elderly people living on it, the Club is only fifty yards
behind the houses has no sound proofing and the members party outside
it,  have only just found out about this so I imagine there are

probably a lot of other residents on the street who are totally unaware

of the application due to the way it has been posted. If granted the

noise and disruption will last until between 3 and 4 am in the morning
which is unfair to the people living on the Avenue, I am not a party
pooper but it is supposed to be a Cricket Club. Thank you for your
attention.

Kind Regards,





